## **Nanaimo Branch of the Victoria Human Exchange Society**

#38- 3200 Island Highway,P.O. Box 37082, Nanaimo BC V9T 6N4 Cell: 250-668-6008

1st Quarter, 2016 Issue 14

## **House report from Debbie Scott**

There are currently six residents at Mary Gordon house. One has been asked to leave at the end of March. His continued presence is just not good for the rest of the residents.



As you know there was an issue with the abuse of the cable. I met with the residents and they all denied renting the movies, I am pretty sure I know who it was. We are meeting tomorrow at 6 pm my recommendation will be to remove cable from the bedrooms and leave it in the common areas only. This is at least the third time we have been hit with a huge bill. Since the Nanaimo branch is not even meeting its monthly expenses it really cannot afford these financial set backs.

Thanks to all the members of the Nanaimo Branch Council who meet regularly and support **Debbie Scott** who is a member of the VHES Board. Others who are elected members of our VHES Board are:

Tim Brown Bonnie Smart Craig Shore
Debi Andrews Mark Andrews

Signers for the Nanaimo Branch are: **Bonnie Smart and Mark Andrews**.

- Sincere thanks to all of you for your service to homeless males in the Nanaimo area.
- Thanks to Landlord **Jason Zhang** for keep the rent reasonable and accepting a CRA receipt for \$400.00 monthly.
- Thanks to all you who have donated funds, gifts in kind or volunteer time!

Every Meeting of persons can be an Exchange of Life's Gifts - a Human Exchange.